
 

Welcome to our Summer 2024 Newsletter 
The latest news of our work and advice on scams and consumer issues. 

 

Remember to stay up to date with our latest news by following us on Facebook. 
Contact Citizen’s Advice Consumer helpline on 0808 223 1133 or Citizen's Advice online for 

advice on all Trading Standards matters. 

 

Scam Alert – “Hi Dad, Hi Mum” fake texts 
The ‘Hi Mum’ or ‘Hi Dad’ scam is 

doing the rounds again. The text 

purports to be from your child asking 

you to save a new number - it’s likely 

that fraudulent requests for money 

will follow. This scam preys on our 

natural concern for the wellbeing of a 

child.  

 

Remember:  

  Do not transfer funds without 

further checks.  

• Enquire further by asking who 

specifically it is by name and by 

calling them or asking for a voice 

note. 

• Contact your child on the last 

known contact number you have for 

them. 

• If you receive a suspicious text 

message, you can report it by 

forwarding it to 7726 before blocking the number. 

• Speak to your bank if you are worried you have given money to a fraudster. 

 

Find out more about spotting a fake text with advice from Which? 

 

https://www.facebook.com/leicstradingstandards
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
https://www.which.co.uk/consumer-rights/advice/how-to-spot-a-messaging-scam-at2fR9B2E85g?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3Wzgn6i4PzL6WhBXs6XdbGuNNlNTWlkqyQwl58zowHWl-V7KJ28HpS5D0_aem_3Cyl7ZNkBh2s6nWWLuAKfQ


Then and now… 

This is a throwback to Trading Standards 
petrol pump testing in 1963, a lot has 
changed since then and technology has 
moved on, however the work we do 
remains the same.  
 
Fuel pumps are tested to ensure that they 
are legally compliant.  This way we ensure 
that petrol pumps are dispensing 
accurately, and you get the correct amount 
of fuel for your money. 

 

The checks test if the amount of fuel a pump shows 

the motorist is being dispensed is actually delivered 

into the vehicle.  To prevent fraud, fuel pumps are 

‘sealed’ to prevent adjustment or tampering and to 

tamper with them is against the law. 

If you think you may have been short-changed you 

can report it on our Leicestershire Trading 

Standards website. 

 

Show us your smile! 
Are you using safe teeth whitening 

products? Leicestershire Trading 

Standards Service recently stopped and 

tested a consignment of teeth 

whitening products at East Midlands 

Airport that contained 9 times the legal 

limit for Hydrogen Peroxide. The 

ingredients did not list Hydrogen 

Peroxide which is a restricted ingredient 

in the UK. 

 

The NHS offers more advice about teeth whitening here. 

 

If you have concerns about the safety of a product contact Citizen’s Advice on 0800 144 8848 or 

visit their website.  

 

https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/business-and-consumers/trading-standards/report-a-trading-standards-issue/online-reporting-form?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0I-18-ElnyWzF0hwEFwOiseQPCG9ypXclemUFA84t2vX7rXEw-gmMLRe4_aem_C2Y7iB6dqib0S64xlw9l9w
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/teeth-whitening/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/


Beware of funeral scams! 

Criminals are preying on bereaved families with bogus donation forms and fake online funeral 

streaming services, warns the Chartered Institute of Trading Standards. 

 

The scam begins with 

criminals seeking out funeral 

notices and then setting up 

fake Facebook accounts 

which offer opportunities to 

donate money in memory of 

the recently deceased, or to 

watch a live stream of their 

funeral. In either case, the 

postings are entirely 

fraudulent and a ploy to 

extract money from 

mourning friends and 

relatives. 

 

A grieving family from Lincolnshire discovered a fake Facebook page following the funeral of their 

son.  The bogus site used a picture of him and claimed to have footage of the service, even though 

it was not filmed. The site was set up to gather people's data and solicit cash donations which 

would go to the scammer not charity. 

 

Remember:  

• A funeral is a public event that you should never be charged to attend in person or online.  

• Do not to trust links for donations found online - check with the official funeral director for 

information about donations. 

• As with other scams - never give away personal details. 

• Contact your bank immediately if you are concerned that you have paid money to a 

scammer. 

 

The National Association of Funeral Directors has more information on this cynical scam. 

 

The Cyber Helpline offers comprehensive advice on what to do if you think you’ve been scammed 

online. 

 

Don’t forget: If you are considering buying a personal funeral plan make sure the provider is 

regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority.  

 

https://www.journaloftradingstandards.co.uk/crime/despicable-funeral-scam-warning/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/c724xdy9rklo?ref=BNTMedia&utm_medium=facebook
https://www.nafd.org.uk/funeral-advice/livestream-and-social-media-funeral-scams/
https://www.thecyberhelpline.com/
https://www.fca.org.uk/consumers/funeral-plans-check-provider-authorised


Labels matter 
Have you ever bought a food with the 

expectation that it contains lots of a desired 

ingredient, only to eat it and find it contains 

very little of that ingredient, making you feel 

short changed?  

 

The percentage of certain characterising 

ingredients in a food must be declared within 

the ingredients list. This includes ingredients 

highlighted in the name of the food, or those 

which are synonymous with that food for 

example a “chocolate chip cookie”. 

 

The rule prevents a cheaper product from 

being marketed as a quality product because the percentage of the characterising ingredients are 

clearly labelled in the ingredients list, you just need to know where to look for it! 

 

Find out what to do if you think that a food label is misleading or missing information by visiting 

the Food Standards Agency or our Leicestershire Trading Standards webpage. 

 

 
 

Watch out for heavy metals 
 
In the UK, the presence of Cadmium, Lead and 
Nickel are heavily restricted in products like 
metal jewellery.  
 
Recent checks at East Midlands Airport led to the 
removal of metal watches found to contain a high 
percentage of nickel which is an allergen. The 
importer had not made any checks to ensure the 
goods were safe before bringing them into the 
country. 
 
Allergy UK has further information about Nickel 
allergy. 
 
 
 

 

 
 

https://www.food.gov.uk/contact/consumers/report-problem/report-misleading-labelling
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/business-and-consumers/trading-standards/report-a-trading-standards-issue/online-reporting-form?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0I-18-ElnyWzF0hwEFwOiseQPCG9ypXclemUFA84t2vX7rXEw-gmMLRe4_aem_C2Y7iB6dqib0S64xlw9l9w
https://www.allergyuk.org/resources/nickel-allergy/


Scam Alert - Microsoft PC support scam calls 
 
We have had reports 
from concerned 
Leicestershire residents 
who received phone calls 
from individuals 
pretending to be from 
Microsoft, offering to fix a 
problem with their 
computer, stating 
otherwise the PC would 
shut down.  
 
Even when one resident 
put the phone down the 

caller rang again multiple times, using different numbers and becoming increasingly aggressive.  
 
Microsoft do not ring offering help in this way. 
Do not continue the conversation with someone 
claiming to be ringing from the company. They 
are trying to steal your personal or financial 
information and if you allow them to remote into 
your computer to perform a "fix," they will often 
install malware, ransomware, or other unwanted 
programs that can steal your information or 
damage your data or device. 
 
Find out more protecting yourself from tech 
support scams. 
 
To check if something might be a scam or to report concerns visit Citizen’s Advice. 

 

No blame, no shame – scam campaign 
Leicestershire Trading Standards are 
backing the Friends Against Scams “no 
blame, no shame” campaign. The 
campaign aims to encourage anyone 
involved in supporting scam victims to 
beware of using language that infers 
judgement, blame or shame.  
 
This kind of language can make a 
victim feel: 

• Ashamed 

• Embarrassed 

• Fearful of reactions 

• Afraid of reporting  
Read more at the Friends Against Scams website. 

https://support.microsoft.com/en-gb/windows/protect-yourself-from-tech-support-scams-2ebf91bd-f94c-2a8a-e541-f5c800d18435?fbclid=IwY2xjawEmpmhleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHc2fjPUSntM6Fg7I7Edtu2rlLR3C2oaFz47Bf1lUaHsCG_qA-VtjI7W2XA_aem_Sid--kSBhFqxInPeHrWrMg
https://support.microsoft.com/en-gb/windows/protect-yourself-from-tech-support-scams-2ebf91bd-f94c-2a8a-e541-f5c800d18435?fbclid=IwY2xjawEmpmhleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHc2fjPUSntM6Fg7I7Edtu2rlLR3C2oaFz47Bf1lUaHsCG_qA-VtjI7W2XA_aem_Sid--kSBhFqxInPeHrWrMg
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/scams/
https://tinyurl.com/k48rz7tw?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0yUTGn8aMGQDiTBPYhsiKhBxow7Wv__FCzYpttZbHZkl_zcO_GAAtMATI_aem_5e5NGG_SjTzJ0Fmr8HgIBQ


 

Aquatic toys are just toys! 
Enjoying the summer sunshine by 
the paddling pool or swimming 
pool?  
 
Remember - items such as 
inflatable toys, novelty floating 
foam toys, and kick boards and 
arm bands to help when learning 
to swim are not designed to 
prevent drowning. They can give a 
false sense of safety, leading to 
children getting into difficulty.  
 
When buying, check for CE or UK 
CA marking and follow 
instructions for safe use, including recommended ages. 
 
• Very young children should be kept under constant close supervision. 
• Inflatables should be deflated, and all toys taken out of the water when not in use so young 
children aren’t tempted to play unsupervised in water. 
• Before each use, check for damage or leaks. 
• Clean after use to prevent slime, mould and bacteria build-up. 
 
Find more general summer safety tips from the Child Accident Prevention Trust. 
 

 

And finally… 

Buying a new fridge freezer? 
 
Fridge freezers must run 24 hours a day so it’s important to look 
after them to prevent a fire risk.  
Always:  
• Buy from a reputable dealer and follow the manufacturer’s 
instructions.  
• Register your new appliance with the manufacturer, then you can 
be easily contacted if safety issues arise.  
 
Get more safety tips from Electrical Safety First. 

 

 
Leicestershire Trading Standards Service 

Tel: 0116 305 8000 

Email: tradingstandards@leics.gov.uk 

 /LeicsTradingStandards 

 

https://capt.org.uk/focus-on-summer-safety/?utm_source=capt&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=summer24&mc_cid=a54fff289f&mc_eid=741790ebff&fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2oDD4eUJZbLyMK6h97x_N098QlsTkWdyqrszcDDlWXW-TYm2xnNI39fx4_aem_UbFzR9IbTvSkJafMGEkUFw
https://www.electricalsafetyfirst.org.uk/guidance/product-safety/fridge-freezers/
https://www.facebook.com/leicstradingstandards
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